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Question 
 
Mr GEORGANAS: Could the existing AFSL regime, which is under Regulatory Guide 79, be 
applied to proxy advisors to give everyone certainty of operation?  
 
Ms Armour: At the moment, the existing AFSL regime applies to the provision of advice about 
security, so that is research advice, as we've been discussing. But there is an exemption from 
the application of the existing AFSL regime for advice about particular voting intentions. That is 
an exemption by regulation—that's what my understanding is—and so that prevents the existing 
regime being applied.  
 
Mr GEORGANAS: What I'd really like you to get back to me on is when you, or ASIC, actually 
became aware of the consultation paper.  
 
Ms Armour: Yes, I will come back to you on notice about that. 
 
Answer 

Refer also to SQ21-000284. ASIC was notified by telephone the night before the Treasury 
consultation paper was released (on 29 April 2021) that it would be released the following day.  

 
  


